THE






                
LIVERPOOL & DISTRICT CRICKET COMPETITION

The ECB Premier League in Lancashire
www.lpoolcomp.co.uk
Meeting held at Sefton Park CC on Thursday 10th March 2011 at 6.00pm: 
Present:

Eric Hadfield (President) 




Malcolm Barber (Hon Treasurer)







Chris Weston (Hon Sec) 




Alan Bristow (Club and Ground Chair)

Mike Leddy (Deputy Cricket Chair, Fixtures Secretary 3rd XIs)



The meeting commenced at 6.04pm. 


	Agenda item


	Recorded Minute



	1

Apologies

	· John Rotheram gave his apologies; he had another long standing meeting.

· John Williams also gave his apologies; he was ill.



	2a

Minutes of previous meeting

and

Action Points


	· The Feb 2011 minutes were discussed. 
· The Feb 2011 minutes, as a current passenger in the green box, would be signed as a fair and accurate record at the next meeting by the Chair. 
· The Action Points/Matters Arising from the Feb 2011 meeting were considered in detail as a way of complying with the intention at this meeting largely just to receive updates from the last pair of meetings.


	2b

Matters arising


	· Some of these would be taken en passant as usual.

· 14: The idea of Captains raking pitches not ranking them was liked by M/C.
· 6 ad: The amount of money sent to Hightown was (£10 x 35) + (£5 x 3) = £365.

· Cr Co: The umpire's card needed a written comment when "less than 3/5" or "2/5 or fewer" and "less than 13/20" or "12/20 or fewer".

· 4b: There had been 4 positive PQS responses. See under C&G report.

· 4g: The wording required on the umpire's cards would be finalised after this meeting and sent to MB for printing. Arithmetic was carried out. 500 would be printed. This was urgent.

· 4n: The system required for the captains rank order of Premier League pitches had been checked by AB with Paul Bedford
· AB queried the Cr Co's wish to include Div 1 and 2 skippers in this in 2011. CW explained that this had been a comment not a decision at that meeting, M/C intended to do only the Prem this year and to roll out the programme in stages. We would then review and evaluate any extension to Div 1 and 2 at the end of season 2011. AB would say all this in his pre season presentations. 

· 24: ML had not yet looked at the trophies on the site. CW repeated that the "1st XI" pennant was missing. John R had done some work on this; it was "lost between Bootle and Ormskirk". Lytham had reminded CW about the missing pennant - they were understandably keen to fly it. It was unanimously agreed that the pennant should be replaced by M/C - time was short. The bill should be split between Ormskirk and Bootle. Ensign Flags had been used in the past, they had moved recently; AB would send ML/CW the details. They were located somewhere between Liverpool and Southport (!) An image of the missing pennant existed on the front of on old (?) Handbook. MB/ML/CW would look for this. MB reported the saga of Wallasey CC replacing it the last time. ML/CW would run with this this time. 

· 31: AB had briefed Phil Ashcroft in full after the last meeting. We awaited a draft L&DCC position statement before anything else was to happen.

· 42: ML reported that the L&DCC "Single Umpire Fee" was £57.00, an intense mathematical debate followed as to how this should be shown generically in the R&R Handbook. CW favoured [£ Single Fee x 3/2], EH preferred [(2x Single Fee) x 3/4], MB preferred [£ Half the Single Fee + Single Fee] It was agreed to keep it as simple as possible and refer to halving. 


	3a

Fixture Secretary's Report
	· No report had been given.

· No email or telephone contact was reported. 

· M/C was saddened but not surprised given Phil Lovgreen's long and dishonourable record in respect of submitting reports to M/C.

· AB was concerned that the two Liverpool CC "L CCC-now-not-seeding-so-much" changes needed flagging on the website. Umpires would simply follow the Handbook and wind up going to the wrong venues. MB felt that he might just be able to get these into the F&I Handbook. The fixtures were 28th May v Sefton Park CC and Bank Holiday Monday 30th May v Alder CC.



	3b

Registration Secretary's Report


	· EH raised the matter of the registration of a Cat 3 player at Wavertree and the sharp eyes of the Reg Sec at the club. The "new" 18 month qualification tariff caused problems in that ECB had not changed the 35/70 day contiguous holiday requirement, it was now impossible mathematically to register some players as Cat 3b. It was unanimously agreed that we should simply copy the ECB directive word for word and drop the defined days altogether - de facto they were impossible to prove given that passports did not get in/out date stamped these days. We must switch to utility bills as proof as per ECB - however unsatisfactory that was.

· EH would change the wording in the Registration Procedures ready for the Handbook. 

· CW had put the issue of forced regulation changes post AGM in our documentation onto the agenda for the pre Season SGM and block acceptance by the clubs there.

· The registration of overseas 3rd XIs was discussed. It was formally agreed that all 3rd XI players must be formally registered in categories as per the ECB categorisation system. The L&DCC would then ignore categorisation for the purposes of juniors under the age of 16. It would not ignore categorisation at 1st and 2nd XI level; this was why accurate initial categorisation was vital.

· EH would now write to write to SP CC over their talented but peripatetic 13 year old born in the Gulf.

· S Khan's attempted transferred registration from St Helens to Skelmersdale was discussed. It was agreed that the issue of coaching was irrelevant but a subscription from 2010 (whatever the figure was) was still outstanding. The registration of S Khan was still retained by St Helens until this issue was resolved. CW would write to all parties.



	4

Club & Ground Chairman's Report
	· AB reported that Alder, Maghull, Sefton Park and Wavertree had formally accepted the offer of PQS inspection. CW had rung both SP and Maghull to obvious effect.....

· BStM Moorfield SHR Sutton had not yet replied to the invitation.

· Ainsdale and Prestatyn had now replied to last year's PQS albeit without any meaningful feedback to date.

· AB intended to prioritise on 2011 C&G inspections, the "oldest" would be done first.

· The preparation of the pre season presentations on captains and umpires C&G marks was in hand.



	5
Hon Secretary's 

Report 


	· The Surface mail correspondence was discussed first.
· All letters as per the Feb 2011 M/C meeting had been sent.
· There had been no reply from LCB simply an acknowledgement from Andy Hayhurst. CW intended to allow one month and then follow up with the LCB Chairman.

· The E mail correspondence was then discussed.
· Dates for future meetings had been drafted up until July. CW would circulate.

· CW had produced a detailed draft for the pre season agenda and would circulate it for full consideration before our next.

· The ARS's meeting needed to be added. This was to be on Tues 29th March at Bootle CC. CW was to make the booking.



	6a

Hon Treas Report
	· The Hon Treas notified M/C of the current balances as at 28/02/2011 and circulated a copies of the current bank statements: 
· The F&I Handbooks were "All go" and being printed "as we spoke". 400 were to be printed. This number had been carefully calculated.

· The R&R Handbook data was needed urgently. EH/CW had checked the post AGM/SGM changes in the Constitution and Playing Regs. EH would send MB the final-final copies. 

· The Echo Cup Rules were missing 

· Some other deletions at the back of the book needed to be made.

· There needed to be changes to the index

· Mike Dixon would keep full records of umpire's cards sent to him for MCUA marks as from next season as requested by M/C.



	6b
Website Matters


	· lpoolcomp

· There was little to report here.  
· play cricket
· There was little to report here either. 



	7
Cricket Chairman's Report


	· There had been a Cricket Committee meeting last week as scheduled, the minutes had been circulated. Their content was taken as read.

· The MCUA was not reprinting its information booklets; MCUA would be inserting an addendum sheet to go with the 2010 booklet.

· The cost of the PDP 2011 had gone up slightly. JW had sent explicit details of the costs outlined at the last meeting. 


	 8
Publicity & Sponsorship  Matters

	· John William's had made his report to M/C by email to CW.

· Actions done
Stumps press release - Article and Picture in Daily Post 
Reply to LCB was done

Required info had been sent to Eric
· Actions underway
(various articles)



	9
LCB/ECB/

LCC Matters


	· There was no further report. 

	11
AOB


	· There were no items of AOB.



	12
Dates of next meetings

	· See Appendix 2
              


	
	


Appendix 1

M/C and Cr Co dates 2011

	M/C
	Thur 10th March Sefton Park CC 6.00pm

	ARSs
	Tues 29th March Bootle CC at 7.30 pm

	M/C
	Thur 7th April at Bootle CC at 6.00 pm

	Pre-S
	Tues 12th April Sefton Park CC 7.30 pm

	Co Co
	Tues 19th April Bootle CC at 7.30pm

	M/C
	Thur 12th May at Parkfield Liscard CC at 6.00pm

	Cr Co
	Tues 31st May at B St M at 7.30 pm

	M/C
	Thur 9th June at Bootle at 6.00pm

	Cr Co
	Tues 5th July at Bootle at 7.30 pm

	M/C
	Thur 14th July at SPCC at 6.00pm


THE






                
LIVERPOOL & DISTRICT CRICKET COMPETITION

The ECB Premier League in Lancashire
www.lpoolcomp.co.uk
The next meeting will be held at Bootle CC on Thursday 7th April 2011 at 6.00pm.

1
Apologies
2a
Minutes of Previous Meeting & Action Point Items
2b
Matters arising 

3a
R&FS' Report

3b
Registration Sec's Report

4 
 Hon Secretary’s Report

5a            Hon Treasurer’s Report
5b 
Website matters
(i) lpoolcomp

(ii) play-cricket
6
Publicity & Sponsorship Chair’s Report 

7
Club & Ground Chair’s Report
8      
Cricket Chair’s Report 

9
LCB / ECB Issue

10
AOB
11
Date of Next Meeting
1
4

